COUNCIL MEETING
TOWN OF BOLIVAR
MINUTES
SPECIAL MEETING
CERTIFICATION of ELECTION RESULTS
Wednesday, June 14, 2017 @ 7:00p.m.
Bolivar Community Center

Helen Dettmer, Mayor
Donna Callar-Absent
Tim Collins-Absent
John Paul Heafer
Chris Higdon

Robert Hardy

P. Jean Reed, Recorder

A special meeting of the Bolivar Town Council was called to order on June 14, 2017 @ 7:00p.m. by Mayor
Helen Dettmer to Certifiy the Bolivar Municipal Election held on June 6, 2017. Councilpersons Donna Callar
and Tim Collins were absent for this meeting.

Mayor Dettmer turned the meeting over to Recorder, P. Jean Reed.

Recorder Reed read the following:

All offices, except those subject to a recount request,(there was none) should be certified as soon as
possible after the 48-hour period has passed. Those subject to recount are certified as the conclusion of
the recount.§3-6-9.

The certification of the results of the election must be made in the form set out in West Virginia Code
§3-6-10, giving the votes in both words and numbers. Municipalities are not required to send the results to
the Secretary of State’s Office, but it is recommended.

Recorder Reed turned the meeting over to Town Administrator, Laura Whittington.
The Certificate of results for the 2017 Bolivar Municipal Election, held on June 6, were read by Laura
Whittington as follows:

Helen Dettmer 86 Mayor

P. Jean Reed 99 Recorder

Scott Whetsell 72 Town Council Member
Jerry Powell i Town Council Member

Stephen J. Paradis 74 Town Council Member
Margaret Courtney 49

Sarah Gordon 65 Town Council Member
John Paul Heafer 77 Town Council Member

Councilperson Robert Hardy moved to accept the Certification of the 2017 Election as presented by
Laura Whittington. Councilperson John Paul Heafer seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Councilperson Robert Hardy moved to adjourn the meeting. Councilperson John Paul Heafer
seconded the motion. Motion passed. Meeting adjourned @7:08p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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P. Jeah Reed, Recorder




